Cold Nose News

Hot Springs National Park Kennel Club

June 2010

www.hotspringskennelclub.org

NEXT MEETING – JULY 17, 2010, starting @ 5:00 p.m. Harmon's annual summer party

Officers - President - Steve Crites, V. Pres. - Danny Johnson, Treasurer - Melanie Potter, Rec. Sec. - Nancy Pollard, Corr. Sec. - Suzanne Crites

Page 1 - Dainy Lagrand Dala Labragan Way Halland Lagrand Dala Labragan Lagrand Dala Labragan Way Halland Lagrand Dala Labragan Lagrand Dala Labragan Way Halland Lagrand Dala Labragan Lagrand Dala Labragan Way Halland Lagrand Dala Labragan Way Halland Lagrand Dala Labragan Way Halland Lagrand Dala Labragan Lagrand Dala Labragan Way Halland Lagrand Dala Labragan Lagrand Dala Lagrand Dal

Board - Brian Leonard, Deb Johnson, Ken Holley, Joan Rosemier, Winnie Morgan, Dot Maner

Newsletter – Leah Warner – <u>cholm@cablelynx.com</u> Deadline for newsletter the 20th of each month

HOT SPRINGS NATIONAL PARK KENNEL CLUB Minutes June 2, 2010

President's Report - Steve Crites

Suggested a donation be made to Piney Volunteer Fire Department for the use of their facilities for meetings. Motion from the floor was made of a \$50 donation per meeting, seconded and approved.

Corresponding Secretary - Suzanne Cries No correspondence

Treasurer's Report - Melanie Potter Treasury balance disclosures available to any club member by asking treasurer

Membership - Dot Maner Guest, Dawn Smith

Show Committee - Deb Johnson

Through much difficulty, a new liaison with AKC was named and with shuffling of judges, show is again on track. Deb reminded all members to work on ads for the book - all need to be turned in by August meeting, August 4, 2010

Obedience Committee - Deb Johnson No classes for the summer Tracking Committee - Kenny Holley Anticipating a match this fall.

Education Committee - Leah Warner

A short program was given at Lake Hamilton Schools and was well received. Leah will contact members to conduct Garland County Library programs for June and July. "Meet the Breed" program will be held at the library in early September.

Ad Hoc Committee

Our annual "Harmon's Summer Lake Party" will be held Saturday July 17, 2010 at the home of Nancy and Wayne Harmon, 1325 Marion Anderson, Hot Springs. Fun begins at 5 PM. This is a potluck, everyone bring a dish, club will provide meat. Bring your own drinks. Harmon's live on the lake so, bring swimwear if you like, and if you bring your dog, please bring a crate.

Unfinished business

Thanks to Wayne Harmon, HSNPKC's website, http://hotspringskennelclub.org has been updated and all members are encouraged to visit the site to check for content and make suggestions. Wayne suggested that there is room for advertising on the website.

New Business

Thank you to Russ Pollard of the Piney Volunteer Fire Department for reserving the facility for our June meeting.

Brian Leonard was contacted by Christine Anderson of Arkansas Kennel Club with a suggested fun match including kennel club members in Garland and Saline counties.

Discussion on purchasing billboard space for show and club causes such as the recent "ban the breed" which we opposed. Kenny will check on prices from billboard companies.

Discussion on pet adoption table at the show, not approved.

Brags

Mary Schultze, Brian Leonard, Steve Crites, Dot Maner, Deb Johnson

Next Meeting:

JULY 17, 2010 At the home of Nancy and Wayne Harmon, 1325 Marion Anderson, Hot Springs. Lake party (potluck) begins at 5PM and the meeting will be held during the party.

Meeting adjourned, Respectfully submitted, Nancy Pollard, Recording Secretary